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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

Hello Everyone, 
 
We had another Members meeting June 12th I called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm, 
and led the membership in the pledge of allegiance. Brian took roll call of the board 
and read the financials and asked the board if they accepted financials and the 
minutes from the last board meeting. A motion was made and seconded accepted as 
read.  I started the membership part of the meeting as an “Open Forum Meeting “ I 
invited members to take the microphone and ask the Board any questions that they 
may have. We had several members get up and ask very good questions; a couple of 
the members emailed their questions to me and we discussed them at the following 
board meeting that we had on July 10th. I emailed the members back answers that the 
board had made on their questions. Just a reminder if any members have questions or 
suggestions at any time, feel free to call text or email me and I will get your 
information to the Board. The next Members meeting will be August 14th at the club. 
I am hoping that we are just about at the end of the Permitting Process with the 
County on the indoor range project /permit. 
 
Save the date of October 12th. This will be the club’s 3rd annual Fundraiser / BBQ. Julie 
Benn and Paul Everett are the Co-Chairs for the event, if you have items that you 
would like to donate, or you would like to volunteer to work at the event reach out to 
Julie or Paul   
 
Our Treasure Brian Monske is working with Vice President Pete Munoa on getting the 
club website set up for you to be able to see your membership account status and be 
able to make payments directly on the website on the membership side. We are 
hoping to have this in place and running in time for this years membership renewals. 
  
Thank you all for your support.      
  
Ron Pippert 
President 
NR&PC 
ronpippert@gmail.com 
707.309.4152   
 

 
 
 

Bullet Strikes 
Dear NR&PC Members, 
  
We continue to have issues with bullet strikes on the eyebrow at 
the 25-yard range. We ask that you take the utmost care while 
shooting pistols. The future of the club and safety of members and 
neighbors depends on you.  
 



If you bring guests be sure that you watch them closely and ensure 
that all rules are being followed. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Board 
 
_____________________________________________________________ 
 
Fundraiser BBQ 
Save the date October 12th 
 
We are still in need of donations for the fundraiser. Please reach out if you 
have an item or service to donate.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Announcements 
Fundraiser BBQ- October 12th 
2024 Work Days:  August 11th, September 14th, October 13th, November 16th,     
December 15th  

Action Shoot : August 3rd 8:00 am to 3:00 pm  
Military Shoot: August 20 9am to 11:30 am 
Next Members Meeting: August 14th at 6:00pm 

   
 
 
 


